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	Speech by EU Commissioner Phil Hogan on the agricultural markets

I recall that when we discussed the market situation here in the Council in March, we agreed that we would keep the issue on the agenda of the Council, as we have done, and that in June we would look at the latest developments on markets and evaluate the effectiveness of the measures introduced by the Commission in the September and March packages.

Before going on to present the latest market developments and the Commission's assessment of the market situation, I would urge those Member States which have yet either to spend the money or to report its use to the Commission to do so as quickly as possible. This will assist us in determining the way forward on how best to help farmers, who are our ultimate concern.

Milk collection grew by 5.6 per cent in the first 4 months of 2016 compared to last year (+4.7 per cent with correction of leap year). EU average farm gate milk prices approximated 27.3 c/kg in April. Prices for dairy products generally increased last month, notably for butter. While it is too early to assess whether or not this represents something of a recovery, it is at least an encouraging sign which will be watched carefully in the coming weeks. In any event, it will take some time until these improvements translate into farm gate milk price increases and so will not assist farmers in the short-term. Building on those encouraging signals, global demand was strong in the first 4 months of the year. EU dairy exports increased in that period by some 9 per cent (in milk equivalent), with particularly good figures for butter and cheese. The US, Saudi Arabia, Egypt and Japan are our main outlets for these products.
	



